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PASTOR’S PEN

Dear Friends and Members of Sychar,

“We are an imperfect church, made for imperfect people.”  This statement of vision summarizes the reason Sychar Lutheran Church exists.  The vision has its roots in the history of the congregation when Pastor Teber Hill invoked the story of the Woman at the Well in Sychar from John 4.  The vision also says who we are to the Silver Bay area.  We do not claim to be a church with a perfect past, and if anyone can claim to have lived life without error then they won’t fit in here.  

The key to this vision is how we base our congregation’s ministry around it?  We will be the church that engage people in nursing homes, hospitals, and the really difficult moments of their lives.  We want to walk alongside people when they are at their weakest, not merely celebrate with them when they are at their strongest.  We want to be the church not only for well-behaved confirmation students.  We are not afraid of encountering some rough edges here and there.  We welcome the alcoholic because we will be the first to acknowledge the power that sin has over us all.  We will perform remarriages, not because we do not mourn divorce.  We perform remarriages precisely because God gave marriage for the mutual benefit and consolation of both male and female within a fallen world.  We will perform funerals for those who never darkened the door of our church.  We do this not because we believe that church is unimportant, or how people live their lives does not matter.  We rather do this as a means to proclaim forgiveness and resurrection to people no matter how far gone they might be.  We want to be the church for people that have been previously hurt by the church; the church for people who feel like they don’t fit inside any other faith community.  We do not claim to be the pure church, nor is our goal to become the perfect church.  We will center our ministry around people who are struggling or hurting; our vision is not seeking to engage in banter about politics or individual ideology.  Our vision is guided by the words of Paul in 2 Corinthians 4:5 when he says “For what we proclaim is not ourselves, but Jesus Christ as Lord, with ourselves as( your) servants for Jesus' sake”
The vision we hold to is authentically Lutheran.  It invokes Luther’s vision that he didn’t want the church to be a bunch of “phony” sinners.  Luther desired that the church be a collection of real, actual sinners gathering together to receive a word of God’s grace.  

The goal of this vision moving forward is that it be made known.  I want the vision to printed in the bulletin Sunday after Sunday.  I desire the vision be articulated on the church sign.  I want every member from Little Fishes to homebound members to understand this vision.  I want every person in the Silver Bay community to know this vision even if they never intend to set foot within our church.

We will repeat this vision.  You might get sick of hearing it.  The overarching goal is that every person who encounters this congregation knows what it is about.  What this vision ultimately does is proclaim what we are about in proclaiming unconditional promises to all who believe.  When people join this church in the future, we want members who will be able to help articulate this vision to the wider community.  We want to be a church that has a consistency between our words and our witness.  “We are an imperfect church, made for imperfect people.”  

Best Wishes,

Pastor Stew
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From the council president

The annual meeting has come and gone and I thank everyone for attending.  I would like to especially thank the kitchen crew for putting out a fine meal, everything was beyond good.  We now are in search of a Vice President and a Council Secretary as we did not get anyone nominated from the floor.  Anyone can volunteer themselves or just let me or Krysty know and we will take it from there.

At the meeting I brought up our upcoming meeting with Zoar Lutheran Church in Tofte.  As reported in the minutes of the October Council meeting by Jiggs Rathbone, it seems they only wanted some ideas about budgets, expenses and the cost of a full time Pastor.  Bottom line, they are not really interested in sharing a Pastor at this time.

As for the Church, board of operations is still working to solve some drainage issues and the lighting in the church should soon be solved, which simply means replacing some flood lights in the Sanctuary.
Finally as most know I had a total knee replacement done this past month and in the process had some other issues come up during surgery.  However, everything seems to be on the mend and progress is seen daily.  I would like to thank everyone for the cards and prayers for I do believe they were extremely helpful and I am most appreciative to be a member of this church family.

Sincerely your council president,

Merle

Prayers for the sheep

The Families of Gary Gubrud, Henry Lueck and Roy Ranum, Guss Krake, Diane LaBerge, Carol Johnson, Phil Amundson, Lorraine Hendrickson, Joe Fredrickson, Karl Jevning, Lyle Jorgenson, Chris Strande, Leland Fuller, Herman Blasing, Janet Haveri, Sheri Stephensen, Diann Hodson, Shirley Hanner, Linda Stegmeir, Jill & Wayne Hansen, Myrna Benoit, Ruth Gubrud, Kathy Thompson, Deb MacMillian, Al Thorngren, Arnold Overby, Lyla Grace Santos, Gary Garlie, Don Hedin, Shirley Moschet, Pat LeBlanc, Bertha Savonen, Angela Cook, Merle McDonald, Chuck Rathbone, Derek Garner, Jake Anderson, Vern Haugstad, The Church of the Living Water and Pastor Transito; law enforcement, fire & ambulance personnel; & our military service men (Army: Lucas Milne, Airforce: Christian Davey) & women.
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Enclosed in this scroll you will find an envelope for Operation Christmas Child.  Please consider making a donation to help pay for sending our boxes.  The cost is $700 to send 100 boxes or $7 per box.  You can drop it in the office, put it in the offering plate or mail it back to Sychar.  I would ask that everyone consider sponsoring at least one box. 
The people of Sychar

Who we are

The person next to you in the pew on Sunday may be your closest friend or someone you don’t know.  Perhaps you taught their children in school or Sunday school or are a neighbor, a past or present co-worker or a business associate.  This series: Who We Are, attempts to better acquaint you with your brothers and sisters in Christ, through sketches of the lives of our Sychar family members.

ROLAND “RED” AND PATRICIA NORDIN

Pat and Red Nordin have lived in Silver Bay since 1956 when a friend told Red about work there.  He began in the spring, Pat waited until fall when a house was available.  Prior to that, they had a small farm in Barnum, MN, and he worked for Barnum Artificial Breeding Association.  Pat was a nurse at the Moose Lake Hospital.


There were six children in Red’s family and they moved around in the Duluth, Barnum, and Moose Lake area.  It was in Moose Lake where he met Pat.  She was a student nurse from Bethesda Hospital in St. Paul on psychiatric training rotation to Moose Lake State Hospital.  Originally from Lead, SD, in the Black Hills and the youngest of ten children, she was encouraged by the local doctor and his wife to go to nurses’ training.  As Pat headed off on the train to school in St. Paul, her first time away from home, her mother pinned spending money into Pat’s bra.


In Silver Bay, Red (so named since he was young because of his hair) worked in the concentrator and Pat was employed at the Community Health Center Clinic for several years.  She also taught babysitting classes at the High School.  When that clinic closed, she transferred to the Two Harbors Clinic where she worked until retirement.  At her retirement party she was serenaded by Dr. Church.


Pastor Hill invited Nordins to join Sychar where Red has sung in the choir for many years.  He came from a musical family, his parents had a string band and he and his brother sang in church.  Red plays piano by ear.  Pat taught Tuesday School and served on the Board of Public Relations.


There is a little greenhouse in Nordin’s back yard where Red begins in March to start the plants that fill their summer yard with flowers and vegetables.  He has done a lot of woodworking and refinished several pieces of vintage furniture for their home.  Another hobby is polishing agates and making jewelry from them.  Red was also a member of the Community Choir for several years.


Nordins enjoy golfing at the Silver Bay Golf Course where Red was on the board for 30 years.  Pat plays bridge weekly with a group and helped make the beautiful table covers for the church fellowship hall.  She has worked on other sewing projects as well and tried her hand at knitting. Sometime ask her to show you the one and only sweater she made. She may even model it for you.
KARL JEVNING


During a New Year’s Eve party in 1955 at Lind’s Twin Points Resort (now a boat launch area), sparks were flying and not from fireworks.  Karl and Fran met that night.  Just out of the Air Force, the handsome fellow driving a pink Ford convertible was hard to resist.  They were married the next year.


At age 21, Karl enlisted in the Air Force for four years and fully intended to re-enlist in a few months.  Coming home to the farm in Neilsville, MN to visit his parents, he spotted an old friend at a gas station.  That stop led Karl to accompany his friend to Two Harbors to steam ore and, consequently, on to a job at Reserve Mining.  He worked in the pelletizer for 30 years and later employed by Cyprus for three and a half years, training new employees.


Karl loved farming and thought that would be his occupation.  He was only ten years old when he first drove a Model T pick-up hauling grain to the elevator.  During the long strike at Reserve in 1959, still a farmer at heart, he helped a friend in Neilsville by hauling and sorting potatoes.  After retirement for four seasons, he assisted with the sugar beet harvest there, driving a truck. 


The inhabitants of Neilsville in northwestern Minnesota were almost exclusively Norwegian and the language was spoken by several generations. “I didn’t know there was any church but Lutheran,” Karl said, so Sychar was his choice in Silver Bay.  He has ushered, served on the Board of Operations and sung in the choir.


The closing of Reserve left its workers without much to do.  Karl began hanging around Fran’s kitchen, getting in the way.  She told him, “Your orange hat might have meant something at the plant, but has no authority in here. Out, out”.


Karl and Fran did a lot of snowmobiling and ATVing, but have sold their machines.  Karl liked making and flying remote controlled airplanes until his eyesight worsened and he crashed more planes than he could make.


For five summers Jevnings have spent their time living in their fifth-wheel at the campground in Grand Marais, coming home for church on the weekends.  They enjoy being near the lake, watching the boats and touring the campground in their golf cart.

SLCW News

Thank you to all who helped with the church cleaning.  It even smelled clean during that week.
The Fall Festival will be on November 15 from 11am to 1pm.  Cookie making will be on Thursday, November 13 at 9am.  We still need a couple more bakers for that day.  Lefse making will be Friday, November 14.  Everyone is asked to bring a can of soup (any kind) to add to the pot for lunch time.  A signup sheet will be on the kitchen bulletin board.
The candy shop originated by Circle 3 is asking for donations of candy by other circles as well.
Also everyone is encouraged to donate to the bake table.  Homemade breads and holiday items are good sellers.

At our last meeting, it was decided to donate our Sunday Coffee money for September and October to the Helping Hands fund.

Our next board meeting will be on Wednesday, November 5 at 9:30am.

CIRCLE 2 serves in November.

Mission Circle
Mission Circle ladies would like to thank all those that cleaned off their shelves of nice,, new material and gave to us to make quilts.  We love donations like this as it makes our quilting so much more fun – working with pretty material.
We also have several new ladies this year which is a welcome.  Come join us even if it’s just for coffee and conversation.  Thank you!

Sunday, November 2nd
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In honor of All Saint’s Day we will be honoring the following people:
Michael Bromaghim

Toivo Savonen

Ida M. Barnes

Mervel J. Hanson

Dorothy A. Midbrod
Nancy Mismash

Gary Wayne Gubrud

Roy Ranum
BOARD OF WORSHIP NOTES

AVERAGE SUNDAY ATTENDANCE IN SEPTEMBER:  59


THE WELL:  September: Operation Christmas Child - $153.75


October: Welcome Outreach



November: Food Shelf

We are looking forward to celebrating the Reformation on Sunday, October 26 by hanging the red trumpets of celebration banners and using our newly purchased Reclaim hymnals.  Appropriately, the hymnal seeks to help us to return to our Lutheran roots, reclaiming the theology of Martin Luther; plus the Augsburg Confession, among others, in daily devotions, congregational worship, hymns, etc.  We are planning to use just the Reclaim hymnal for November; then alternate with the green Lutheran Book of Worship.  (If you find a favorite hymn in Reclaim, let the Board of Worship know so we can work it into the schedule.)
We have purchased a new Guest Register for the Narthex.  (22 ringed paper wasn’t available to add to the old book.)

On Sunday, October 12, you generously contributed the $65 we needed to complete our donation to China Service Ventures of $600 for tuition and board so a village teen is able to attend high school.  Thank you so much for caring and sharing.

Pastor Bill Pohl (formerly of Hermantown) was here again on September 14, filling in for Pastor Stew.  It’s nice to have a familiar face when Stew is gone!

Mark your calendars for these special events:

All Saint’s – Sunday, November 2nd
Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service – Wednesday, November 22nd at 7pm at Sychar.  Pastor Gerry Cheney from the Vineyard church will be preaching.

First Sunday in Advent – November 30th
Christmas Tree and church decorating – Monday, December 1st.  Light supper provided first at 6pm.  Many hands are needed to make Christmas light work.

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service – Wednesday, December 24 at 4pm.

There has been some discussion about changing the time for the Christmas Eve service to 3pm.  If you feel strongly about 4 o’clock or 3 o’clock please let the Board of Worship know before our meeting on November 4th.  (Board Members are:  Deb Johnson, Marion Shamblin, Kathy Toland, Connie Wanderi, and Mary Bauman.)

See you at the Fall Festival on November 15th!

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Bauman, Secretary- Board of Worship

Memorial Gifts Received

September 2014

In Memory of:


Given By:

Mike Bromighim


Reynold & Margaret Grothe






Lloyd & Carol Houle

SUBMITTED BY: PEGGI POTTER

Josh Edmunds was the group leader for the Belize team on the first trip to Belize. He is now a full time missionary, living with his family in Belize. He writes periodically about his experiences in Belize.

Monday Burton, Paula and I left to head South.  We had the idea to see our current ministry partners and make a concerted effort to meet new ministry partners.

The trip exceeded every expectation that I could possibly have had.  The Lord saw the step of faith that we took in driving south, met us, and blew our minds.

Spiritual Warfare - We stopped in Dangriga, a Garifuna town (Garifuna info), where spiritual darkness, witchcraft, and the occult are prevalent parts of the culture.  I sat with Pastor Evans in his yard about the stories of demonic activity specifically related to the Dugu.  However, all is not at unrest. Pastor Evans finished our conversation by telling us that Sarah the most influential shaman, leader of the Garifuna faith, came to the know the Lord as the evangelical community in Dangriga took steps of faith to pray for and minister to her.  They looked past who she was, her condition, and looked to who The Lord created her to be.  She died knowing the Lord and since her passing, the Garifuna community has not found an acceptable shaman to take her place.  The battle is raging but Satan will not prevail!

Pastor Leonel - We continued to the immigrant communities surrounding south Stann Creek District.  Here we met Pastor Leonel, pastor of Iglesia Emmanuel.  He told us about the community of Bella Vista.  Bella Vista is a community of Central American Immigrants fleeing violence, drugs, or simply a better life as day laborers in Belize.  Psator told us about the primary school in the village with 1000 kids.  The school was over-crowded and in disrepair.  But the thing that broke me was seeing in every house in the village 2 or so kids who were not in school.  Families literally had to choose who could go to school and who had to go to work.  Pastor Leonel shared his heart for those who are hurting, those who are working in the farm, those who have kids working farms.  He shared how they met a family from Salvador who fled because of an attack on the man's brother.  The man now sells Pupusas as a fundraiser for the church, for his family's income, and as a ministry to the village.  He leads the evangelism group and prayer ministry for Pastor Leonel.  AND, he had us, me Burton and Paula over for Pupusas on our way back from Toledo!  He is a man of God.  The Lord is using him and his family with Pastor Leonel to outreach and minister to Bella Vista.  The steps of faith we take.

A story about Pastor Pop - Finally we reached Toledo and stopped to see Pastor Ustaquio Pop.  We first met him about two years ago, not even 30 years old and pastor of one church and planter of 4 others.  We had a great trip last year in his village of Silver Creek, a small Mayan Ketchi community at the foot of the Maya Mountain range. It was his village where a team focused on evangelism saw the largest spiritual explosion I have witnessed in Belize, as 250 people responded to God's grace in His Gospel and surrendered to the Lord.  Pastor Pop is a man of God.  As we met with Pastor Pop, he shared with us that he desired for his family to participate in his outreaches when he went to visit the 6 churches in his network.  He had a motorcycle but that wasn't really working, as his whole family couldn't go and not to mention it was a little soggy during the rainy season.  Anyway, Pastor Pop said he couldn't wait any more and he took out a loan for 7000 BZD from the bank.  He used 5000 of it to purchase a vehicle and 2000 to extend his shop at his house to help more quickly recoup the loan amount.  He took a step of faith and told me "Brother, I don't know how I am going to pay this back."  He said I just know my family needs to be united as we do God's work.  I reached into my bag and pulled out a donation someone had given for the direct purpose of Pastor Pop purchasing a vehicle.  Here I was with Pastor Pop telling me his need was 6000BZD to pay off the loan or get close, and I handed him a check for the same amount.  God saw and rewarded Pastor Pop's step of faith.  But that wasn't all, Burt's nephew organized a fundraiser some time back, a variety show with all proceeds to go to Pastor Pop and his ministry.  Gabe, Burt's nephew, had served at Pastor Pop's church in 2013 and heard his heart and vision and wanted to help. He couldn't do much so he did what he could.  The amount the variety showed raised...1000 BZD.  From a donation and a variety show, Pastor Pop's loan is taken care of.  The steps of faith we take....
A story about Guatemala - As I was sitting in Pastor Pop's living room, a distinctly "mayan village" to my eyes I asked him "what villages are close to the border."  He said "brother, we have it great compared to those villages.  Those people are in NEED."  I asked him how far and after a caldo lunch and pastor harvesting and frying 3 plantains for road snacks we were off.  We past the last village on the map and kept going past where the road as good.  We passed beauty heading into more beauty and we quickly realized that "we weren't in Kansas anymore."  While the dress was not necessarily "traditionally mayan" the village life was.  We eventually made our way to the village of Jacate, where there is no running water or electricity.  Homes are dark and smokey.  It sits about 20 minute walk from the border.  The villagers are almost all farmers and the local currency is that of Guatemala instead of the Belize Dollar.  We were NOT an orphanage, not an institution.  This is a place of hope.  Hope born out of faith. A family taking their steps of faith....
LOL - Laugh Out Loud.  Often on our trips we search for existing ministries to augment our local church partnership.  Often we look for orphanages, children's homes or something of that ilk.  I had known that there was an orphanage (laugh out loud ministry) in Toledo and seen their bus around the airport from time to time.  I never knew where it was.  We were heading out of town and Burt asked for information about the orphanage from one of the 100 women in Toledo who he calls his mom (note: it seems Burton needed a lot of moms).  Anyway, we head out and show up to the gate. The gate to the orphanage is awesome!  We head into the orphanage and all I can say it that it was the first children's home I have ever been to in Belize that felt like a home.  Literally it was a large home, kids adults babies teens, workers, all living in harmony, unity.  I had the amazing opportunity to hear Jervis (he and his wife founded LOL) share his story.  To summarize briefly, Jervis grew up in Belize City, at 8 he was involved with drugs and gangs, shortly after he had to flee the country due to legal charges against him.  He went to the States and the Lord grabbed a hold of him. Eventually he was shown grace and mercy through the Lord, mentors in his life who forgave numerous screw ups, and Belizean police (unheard of). Each person or group of people couldn't come down on him because they saw the Lord had great plans for him. He with his wife and kids eventually took the step of faith to leave Colorado with a car and not enough money for gas (I say foolish, others say faithful!...Ahh to walk in that faith).  They came (back) to Belize and started LOL.  I sat for two hours and listened to him share the passion of allowing the kids to shine God's glory through them as they discover, develop, and release their God-given talents/skills in His service throughout their country and the world.  This was there and honestly I was sick, really sick. We saw a little girl at well getting water for the evening and Paula went out to talk to her.  Pastor Pop and Burton were out searching for the pastor of the church we stopped in front of.  Paula and the girl start talking at the well and Paula motions for me.  The little girl is the pastor's daughter.  We shuffle off to the house, carrying her water and I hear the familiar laugh of my friend Burt.  We sit and listen to Pastor as he shares about life, ministry and his challenges.  We are humbled, as always.  But that wasn't the step of faith that I wanted to highlighted.   We asked Pastor what he ate he said "corn tortilla with dried chile (meaning pepper)"  He explained that's what he had once a day, period and continued that only rich people eat rice.  Then a boy not more than 10 and his father came over and talked to Pastor.  They had been looking for work and Pastor was quite worried about that.  He told them to stay and that he would feed them and find some work for them to do.  This man had nothing, literally, and he was giving to these who to him were in need.  The steps of faith we take.  
Those are just some of the stories we heard while in Toledo / Stann Creek.  This I know, the Lord sees our steps of Faith and rewards them.  I left some of my heart in Toledo with Pastor Pop and others.  But I left encouraged to take my steps of faith in great boldness.  I am encouraged that in my life, I look to them for inspiration as I take my own steps of faith and know that together as co-laborers in Christ, we are all working to bring God's glory to Belize.  
My prayer for you all is that you look at your life and consider the steps of faith that God is calling you to.  Is it a new ministry?  A new location?  A new job?  Maybe he is calling you to have a hard conversation?  Forgive someone who has wronged you?  Or maybe just maybe he is calling you to be a missionary, local, domestic, or internationally, hopefully to Belize? :) The steps of faith we take....those steps are ones we each take separately but together. We are walking out our faith into a great understanding of Christ, ultimately striving to bring more of His Glory more of His Heaven and His Will to Earth!  The steps of faith we take. Where are you walking?
November Birthdays
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3
Roberta Sve


Dan Waxlax

5
Joan FitzGerald


Ken Tourila

9
Shirley Vanhouse

15
Marian Shamblin



November Flowers

Nov 2nd – Given by Renee, Faith and Gunnar in memory of Jeff Frahm on his Birthday.

Nov 9th – Given by the Kathy Toland and Family in memory of Lee Toland.

Nov 16th – Given by Eleanor Larson in memory of Howie Larson.

Nov 23rd – Given by Fred Mismash and Family in memory of Nancy Mismash.

Nov 30th – STILL AVAILABLE

Acolytes
Nov 2nd
Sylvia Davey

Nov 9th
Gunnar Frahm

Nov 16th
Lily Lewis

Nov 23rd
Hunter Monson

Nov 27th
Gunnar Frahm

Nov 30th
Zachary Lewis

Announcements

FOOD SHELF

The holiday season is nearly upon us.  Please remember those in our area who are less fortunate.  Your monetary donation to the food shelf enables us to purchase at lower cost from Second Harvest.  Of course grocery donations are always welcome too, especially non-perishable items. Thank you and Happy Thanksgiving from the Silver Bay Food Shelf!
Fill the box in the Narthex for your neighbors. Needs: Kleenex, toothpaste, dish and laundry detergent, canned chili and spaghetti, brownie mix, pork and beans, kidney beans.  Please, no baby food, no home canned, outdated or opened items.  Questions - call Jenny at 226-4444.
HIPPA Privacy and Security

Due to HIPPA Privacy and Security rules it is no longer customary for the hospitals to inform churches of patients and their status.  If you or a loved one is in the hospital and would like a pastoral visit please contact Pastor Stew or the church office as soon as possible.
Whistle Stop Marathon 2014

As many of you know Pastor Stew has taken on a new hobby…Running!  On Saturday, October 11th in Ashland, Wisconsin Pastor Stew competed in his first half marathon.  He finished with a time of 1:50:22.  This is quite an accomplishment!  He finished 30th in his age group!

Pie Sales:

Mission Team is selling pies again.  Please see Peggi or Krysty if you are interested in a pie for the holidays or just to have in your freezer.  The money raised from this will help us bring Pastor Transito and Carmita to visit us here.

Thank You
Once again, thank you to the Sychar members who have allowed me into their homes to hear about their lives. I enjoy the visits and enjoy writing your stories. There are still many of you to reach and I will be contacting you when we return in the spring.  Roberta Sve.

PASTOR STEW

If you should need to contact Pastor Stew you can call him on his cell phone (651) 207-3939 or at home (218) 226-3491 or at the office (218) 226-4424.
Pastor Stew’s Office Hours


Tuesday: 8am – 12pm


Wednesday: 10am – 12pm


Thursday: 1pm – 5pm


Or By Appointment





16	Betty Eide


21	Delores Johnson


	Pat Nordin


27	Jean Rogers


29	Marie Frey





Altar Guild


Eleanor Fralich


Connie Wanderi








